
CITY OF FLINT 

DIVISION OF COMMUNITY SERVICES 

ASHLY HARRIS, DEPUTY DIRECTOR 

NOTICE OF 30-DAY PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD FOR SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT TO THE 

HOME-ARP GRANT PROGRAM THAT WAS RELEASED ON APRIL 13, 2023 AND; 

PUBLIC NEEDS HEARING IN THE CITY HALL DOME ON APRIL 16TH AT 5:30 PM. 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the city proposes to allocate unspent HOME-ARP Grant program funds.  In accordance 

with 24 CFR (Code of Federal Regulations) Part 91, Subpart B, the city of Flint, is required to amend its Consolidated Plan 

whenever it makes substantial amendments to the plan as defined in its Citizens Participation Plan. This amendment is 

considered substantial in that the city proposes to carry out new activities exceeding 15 percent of the federal program grant 

from which the funding is derived, the HOME-ARP program. The regulations also require that Citizens be afforded the 

opportunity to provide comments to such changes. 

The City of Flint was previously awarded HOME-ARP (American Rescue Plan) Act 2021, to reduce homelessness and 

increase housing stability.  The amendment proposes revising the previously approved budget and allocating 

unspent HOME-ARP funding for the following activities:  Supportive Services, Tenant Based Rental Assistance (TBRA), 
Affordable Housing, Nonprofit Operating and Capacity Building. Activities will be carried out through the following 
agencies: 

Fund Amount 

Catholic Charities - TBRA, NP Operations $311,500 

Center for Higher Educational Achievement (CHEA) – Rental Housing, NP Operating $309,400 

Shelter of Flint – Supportive Services, NP Capacity, NP Operations $160,000 

Wellness Services – Supportive Services, TBRA, NP Operations $147,000 

City of Flint/Flint Housing Commission – Scattered Site Program (Rental Housing) $1,829,985 

Administration (HOME-ARP) $486,685 

Total $3,244,570 

The public comment period began March 31, 2025 and ends on May 1, 2025. 

Email comments should be submitted to the Division of Community Services at communitydevelopment@cityofflint.com, 

using the subject line, “Substantial Amendment Comments”. Written comments should be delivered to, or mailed to Flint 

City Hall, Division of Community Services, 1101 S. Saginaw Street, Room S8, Flint, MI 48502. 

Questions may be directed to the Division of Community Services at the community development email address or 

810.766.7426. Any documents pertaining to this amendment are available for review at the Community Services office. The 

Substantial Amendment is subject to approval by the Flint City Council. 

This notice is also posted on the Public Notices page of the City’s website at cityofflint.com. 
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